
Action Update – Actions from Health and Wellbeing Board on 28 January 

 

Action Update 
Ageing Well Legacy: partners to consider submitting a joint bid 
to the Healthy Communities Fund via the Kings Fund.  Pat 
Harris and John Arcus to explore with partner colleagues and 
provide an update to the Health and Wellbeing Board in June. 

We have not submitted a bid to the Kings fund as it did not 
provide us with the legacy required in terms of maintaining our 
delivery networks.  As a result of our covid community helpline 
partnership response we are focussed on maintaining the 
helpline as a single point of access for people in Torbay and 
have bids in to maintain the approach. 
 

Ageing Well to engage partners in a task and finish group to 
confirm legacy arrangements for key elements of the Ageing 
Well programme and report back to the Health and Wellbeing 
Board meeting in June 2020. 

Ageing Well Torbay has been asked to submit a proposal for a 
possible year 7, which will be going to the England Committee 
NLCF in early July, we will know the outcome in a matter of 
weeks and will then be able to update the Board.  Since this 
meeting we now have the opportunity to build on the Ageing 
Well work as part of the new Local Motion opportunity of a 
strategic partnership relationship with six national funders to 
tackle inequality and disadvantage across Torbay.  I will update 
the Board at the meeting. 

Jacqui Phare to discuss the Torbay Care Charter with Adult 
Social Care colleagues and review relevance to the Enhanced 
Health in Care Homes programme. 

On discussing with social care colleagues the values and ethos 
of the Torbay Care Charter remains highly relevant and links 
well with Enhanced Health in Care Homes (EHCH) 
framework.  The charter was not fully embedded across 
Torbay, but the work that led to its development is well aligned 
to the essence of the EHCH Framework which is being 
implemented as a system wide collaborative programme of 
work.  
 

Jacqui Phare to provide an update on progress on the 
implementation of key aspects of the care home prevention 

Due to COVID -19 the EHCH programme of work has been 
static for 3 months. The Delivery group met on 3 June 2020 



programme including diet, hydration, falls, mental health and 
oral health to a future meeting of the Health and Wellbeing 
Board. 
 

and the programme of work is being reinstated with seven sub 
groups currently being set up. These sub groups will 
operationally lead the various focuses which include hydration, 
falls, dementia care and oral health.  During COVID-19 we 
have been able to progress the RESTORE2 tool which enables 
care homes and domiciliary care to recognise when a resident 
is deteriorating, record vital signs and escalate for medical 
support in a timely appropriate manner.  This work is currently 
being implemented in a phased approach.  
 

Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy Outcome Framework:  the 
Assistant Director of Community and Customer Services to 
provide revised wording in respect of the homelessness 
indicator. 
 

No update received. 

 


